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September 18, 2023 
 
 
Honorable Tyisha Walker-Myers 
President, New Haven Board of Alders 
 

Re: Corner Naming of Thompson and Newhall Streets in Honor of Mrs. Pearlie M. Napoleon 
       

Dear President Walker-Myers: 
 
I would like to respectfully submit to the Board of Alders the attached order proposing that the corner 
of Thompson and Newhall Streets be designated as “MRS. PEARLIE M. NAPOLEON WAY” in 
perpetuity for her love, commitment, great contributions, and service to the people in the Newhallville 
community and city-wide.  
 
I ask that the Board approve this Order, which calls for the designation of the above-mentioned corner 
in recognition of Mrs. Pearlie M. Napoleon, in perpetuity, making it a legacy in New Haven’s 
Newhallville community and citywide stand as an official and permanent reminder of integrity, 
generosity, hope, and dignity.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of this communication.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

Hon. Devin Avshalom-Smith 
Devin Avshalom-Smith 
Alder, 20th Ward 

 


